SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 30th January 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr  P A Blaine (Chairman) 





  “   N Aldis



  “   C Baker



              “   R Frood





  “   J Gurney





  “   D Jaeger






  “   M McMurdo






  “   C Osborne

  “   M Pettitt
  “   M Scott
  “   D Sharman
 
 



  “   Mrs S Sutton
  “   G White


together with Mr Dave Rollings, Community Safety Officer, Mid Beds District Council 

    
and one Member of the Press

1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllr Gale. 
2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F69/05)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Frood
 Planning Application 06/00065/FULL

  Member is proprietor of a 
  similar business.
Cllr Scott
Agenda Item 7  Annual Report/Newsletter

  Member advertises in the 



Advertising Rates




  Annual Report.

Cllr Sutton
Planning Application 06/00078/FULL

  Member is a business associate










  of the applicant.

Members left the Chamber on consideration the matters on which they had declared an interest.

(b) Personal interests
There were none.

PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL


11. Outstanding debt – advertising in Sandy News


(SEE PART II – EXEMPT MINUTES – PART “A” – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL  MINUTE NO (F78/05) 
7. Annual Report/Newsletter – Advertising Rates


(F74/05)

    (SEE ALSO PART ‘B’ MINUTES – RESOLVED MATTERS, MINUTE NO (F74/05)



RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND: That the advertising rates for the Annual Report/Newsletter should be set as follows and that these figures should be included in the Scale of Charges for Sandy Town Council 2006/2007.
Quarter of a page advertisement 
£47.00

Half page advertisement

£82.00

Full page advertisement

£105.00

These figures are subject to VAT.

PART ‘B’ RESOLVED MATTERS
3. Presentation by Mr Dave Rollings, Community Safety Officer, Mid Beds District Council regarding alcohol bans in Town Centres


(F70/05)

The Chairman welcomed Mr Rollings to the meeting. 

Mr Rollings explained the background of what are known as alcohol free zones and then answered Members’ questions.  The legislation regarding the zones is found under the Criminal Justice Act 2001, although it did not come in to force until 2003.  A local authority in liaison with the police can apply for an alcohol banning zone – the police supply supporting figures about the illegal use of alcohol in an area.  An application is then made via the District Council to the Licensing Authority to put in force a ban in a certain area. There has to be a three month consultation period for members of the public to comment/protest etc.  After this time the proposal is taken to the Licensing Committee and then to Full Council.  Signs are put up at the start of an area with repeater signs throughout the zone.
The ban gives police the power to seize alcohol from adults if it is already opened and all alcohol from under 18s.  Officers fill in a pro forma with the offenders name and address and give them a copy together with a map of the alcohol free zone.  In many cases this is the approach on a first offence – if caught subsequently offenders are likely to be arrested. The maximum fine for an infraction is £300.00. 
In the Mid Beds area alcohol free zones have been established in Ampthill, Biggleswade, Flitwick, Cranfield and Stotfold.
The costs of making an application and providing the signage is met, at present by Mid Beds District Council. 

Special occasions, such as street parties could be treated as exceptions under the ban.

At present in Bedfordshire Police Community Support Officers do not have the power to deal with alcohol on the streets.

The Chairman thanked Mr Rollings for his attendance and informative presentation. 

4. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council 
(F71/05)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
5. Minutes








(F72/05)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on

Monday 12th December 2005 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meetings on

Monday 16th January 2006 and Monday 23rd January 2006, which had been previously circulated, were signed.

6. Annual Report/Newsletter 8 – Distribution Lists     


(F73/05)

The revised distribution lists for the Annual Report which had been previously circulated were received and considered.  The following amendments were suggested:
That Cllr Scott should undertake distribution in Seddington

That Cllr Blaine should undertake distribution in Everton Park and Everton Road
RESOLVED: That subject to the incorporation of the amendments detailed above the distribution lists should be approved (See Appendix “A” attached).
7. Annual Report/Newsletter – Advertising Rates


(F74/05)

The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  

(SEE ALSO PART ‘A’ MINUTES – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL MINUTE NO       
   





(F74/05)
8. Annual Report/Newsletter 8




(F75/05)


The draft of the Annual Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  Concern was expressed that, despite well published deadlines, several of the expected reports were missing. Corrections were suggested to some of the pages and these were noted by the Editor to be actioned.

RESOLVED: (a) That an article promoting the Tourist Information Centre should be included.


(b) That the Quality Council logo should be incorporated on to the front page.

(c) That subject to the amendments above and the inclusion of the missing pages that the Editor be requested to finalise publication of the Annual Report/Newsletter 8. 
9. Sandy Charities Accounts for the year ended 9th June 2005

(F76/05)

The Deputy Clerk’s report on the Sandy Charities Accounts had been previously circulated. The Council’s representative on the Sandy Charities Board briefly commented on the administration fees charged.

RESOLVED: That the Sandy Charities Accounts for the year ended 9th June 2005 be noted and received.


10. 200th Anniversary of the Battle of Trafalgar – Tree Planting
(F77/05)
Cllr Aldis reported that after lengthy investigations into the ownership of land near Sunderland Road he has now met with Mr Alderman from Bedfordshire County Council.  Mr Alderman has agreed in principle to the planting of the oak trees alongside Footpath 24, which parallels the northern end of Sunderland Road. This is subject to the successful resolution of two highways issues which Mr Alderman is pursuing with the relevant departments.
RESOLVED: That Cllr Aldis should be thanked for all his hard work in connection with this matter and that the situation be noted.

11. Outstanding debt – advertising in Sandy News

(F78/05)

SEE PART II – EXEMPT MINUTES – PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL, MINUTE NO (F78/05)

12. Press Release

(F79/05)

RESOLVED: That no press release is considered necessary.
RESOLVED: THAT UNDER THE PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960 AND BY VIRTUE OF THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS THAT MAY BE TRANSACTED, THE PRESS AND PUBLIC BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE.
ALSO THAT IN VIEW OF THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS WHICH MAY BE TRANSACTED UNDER THIS ITEM (SECTION 7) OF THE EXEMPT INFORMATION, LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION) ACT 1985, IT MAY “INVOLVE INFORMATION REGARDING TO THE FINANCIAL OR BUSINESS AFFAIRS OF ANY PARTICULAR PERSON (OTHER THAN THE AUTHORITY)”, THE PRESS AND PUBLIC BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE FROM THE MEETING.
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